

THE CITY RECO

Official Journal of The City of New York

THE CITY RECORD U.S.P.S.0114-660

Price: \$4.00

VOLUME CXLI NUMBER 239

MONDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2014

	THE CITY RECORD
4745	BILL DE BLASIO

Mayor

STACEY CUMBERBATCH

Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services

ELI BLACHMAN

Editor, The City Record

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the New York City Department of Citywide Administrative Services under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription \$500 a year, \$4.00 daily (\$5.00 by mail). Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602

Editorial Office/Subscription Changes: The City Record, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602 (212) 386-0055

Visit www.nyc.gov/cityrecord to view a PDF version of The Daily City Record.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS	S
Board Meetings 473	7
City Council	
City Planning Commission 473	
Community Boards 473	
Board of Education Retirement System 473	9
Equal Employment Practices	
Commission	9
Housing Authority 473	
Landmarks Preservation Commission 473	
Transportation 474	
COURT NOTICES	
	-
Supreme Court	
Kings County 474	
Richmond County 474	2
PROPERTY DISPOSITION	
Citywide Administrative Services 474	3
Office of Citywide Procurement 474	3
Housing Preservation and Development 474	3
Police	3
PROCUREMENT	
Citywide Administrative Services 474	4
Office of Citywide Procurement 474	4
Comptroller	
Audit	
Design and Construction 474	

District Attorney - New York County 47	40
Purchasing	45
Economic Development Corporation 47	45
Contracts	45
Education	46
Contracts and Purchasing 47	46
Environmental Protection 47	46
Agency Chief Contracting Office 47	46
Finance	46
Agency Chief Contracting Officer 47	46
Health and Hospitals Corporation 47	47
Health and Mental Hygiene 47	47
HIVAIDS Prevention and Control 47	47
Housing Authority 47	47
Supply Management 47	47
Human Resources Administration 47	47
Agency Chief Contracting Officer 47	47
Parks and Recreation	47
Capital Projects 47	48
Contracts	48
Probation	49
Contract Procurement 47	49
Transportation	49
Bridges	49
AGENCY RULES	
Environmental Protection 47	49
	10
SPECIAL MATERIALS	
Housing Preservation and Development 47	50
Mayor's Office of Environmental	
Remediation	
Youth and Community Development 47	
Changes in Personnel 47	52

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

BOARD MEETINGS

■ MEETING

City Planning Commission

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY 10007, twice monthly on Wednesday, at 10:00 A.M., unless otherwise ordered by the Commission.

City Council

Meets by Charter twice a month in Councilman's Chamber, City Hall, Manhattan, NY 10007, at 1:30 P.M.

Contract Awards Public Hearing

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan, weekly, on Thursday, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Civilian Complaint Review Board

Generally meets at 10:00 A.M. on the second Wednesday of each month at 40 Rector Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10006. Visit http://www. nyc.gov/html/ccrb/html/meeting.html for additional information and scheduling changes.

Design Commission

Meets at City Hall, Third Floor, New York, NY 10007. For meeting schedule, please visit nyc.gov/designcommission or call (212) 788-3071.

Department of Education

Meets in the Hall of the Board for a monthly business meeting on the Third Wednesday, of each month at 6:00 P.M. The Annual Meeting is held on the first Tuesday of July at 10:00 A.M.

Board of Elections

32 Broadway, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10004, on Tuesday, at 1:30 P.M. and at the call of the Commissioner.

Environmental Control Board

Meets at 100 Church Street, 12th Floor, Training Room #143, New York, NY 10007 at 9:15 A.M. once a month at the call of the Chairman.

Board of Health

Meets at Gotham Center, 42-09 28th Street, Long Island City, NY 11101, at 10:00 A.M., quarterly or at the call of the Chairman. **Health Insurance Board**

Meets in Room 530, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, at call of the Chairman.

Board of Higher Education

Meets at 535 East 80th Street, Manhattan, NY 10021, at 5:30 P.M., on fourth Monday in January, February, March, April, June, September, October, November and December. Annual meeting held on fourth Monday in May.

Citywide Administrative Services

Division of Citywide Personnel Services will hold hearings as needed in Room 2203, 2 Washington Street, New York, NY 10004.

Commission on Human Rights

Meets on 10th Floor in the Commission's Central Office, 40 Rector Street, New York, NY 10006, on the fourth Wednesday of each month, at 8:00 A.M.

In Rem Foreclosure Release Board

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan, Monthly on Tuesdays, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Franchise and Concession Review Committee

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, and other days, times and location as warranted.

Real Property Acquisition and Disposition

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan, bi-weekly, on Wednesdays, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Landmarks Preservation Commission

Meets in the Hearing Room, Municipal Building, 9th Floor North, 1 Centre Street in Manhattan on approximately three Tuesday's each month, commencing at 9:30 A.M., unless otherwise noticed by the Commission. For current meeting dates, times and agendas, please visit our website at www.nyc.gov/landmarks.

Employees' Retirement System

Meets in the Boardroom, 22nd Floor, 335 Adams Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, at 9:30 A.M., on the third Thursday of each month, at the call of the Chairman.

Housing Authority

Board Meetings of the New York City Housing Authority are scheduled for the last Wednesday of each month (except August) at 10:00 A.M. in the Board Room on the 12th Floor of 250 Broadway, New York, NY 10007 (unless otherwise noted). Any changes to the schedule will be posted here and on NYCHA's website at http://www.nyc.gov/html/ nycha/html/about/boardmeeting_schedule.shtml to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting. For additional information, please visit NYCHA's website or contact (212) 306-6088.

Parole Commission

Meets at its office, 100 Centre Street, Manhattan, NY 10013, on Thursday, at 10:30 A.M.

Board of Revision of Awards

Meets in Room 603, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, at the call of the Chairman

Board of Standards and Appeals

Meets at 40 Rector Street, 6th Floor, Hearing Room "E" on Tuesdays at 10:00 A.M. Review Sessions begin at 9:30 A.M. and are customarily held on Mondays preceding a Tuesday public hearing in the BSA conference room on the 9th Floor of 40 Rector Street. For changes in the schedule, or additional information, please call the Application Desk at (212) 513-4670 or consult the bulletin board at the Board's Offices, at 40 Rector Street, 9th Floor.

Tax Commission

Meets in Room 936, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, each month at the call of the President. Manhattan, monthly on Wednesdays, commencing 2:30 P.M.

CITY COUNCIL

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Council has scheduled the following public hearings on the matters indicated below:

in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York City, NY 10007, commencing at 9:30 A.M. on Monday, December 15, 2014. The Subcommittee on Zoning and Franchises will hold a public hearing

The Subcommittee on Landmarks, Public Siting and Maritime Uses will hold a public hearing in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York City, NY 10007, commencing at 11:00 A.M. on Monday, December 15, 2014.

The Subcommittee on Planning, Dispositions and Concessions will hold a public hearing on the following matter in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York City, NY 10007, commencing at 1:00 P.M. on Monday, December 15, 2014:

CLINTON SITE 7

MANHATTAN CB - 4 20155248 HAM

Application submitted by the New York City Department of Housing Preservation and Development pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law for a real property tax exemption for properties located at 538-548 West 33rd Street (Block 1081, part of Lot 1), Borough of Manhattan, Community Board 4, Council District 3. This matter is subject to Council review and action at the request of HPD and pursuant to Section 577 of the PHFL.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council has scheduled the following public hearing on the matter indicated below:

The Subcommittee on Landmarks, Public Siting and Maritime Uses will hold a public hearing on the following matter in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York City, New York 10007, commencing at 11:00 A.M. on Monday, December 15, 2014:

SOUTH BROOKLYN MARINE TERMINAL **BROOKLYN CB - 7** 20155247 PNK

Application pursuant to §1301 (2) (f) of the New York City Charter concerning a proposed maritime lease between the New York City Department of Small Business Services and the New York City Economic Development Corporation for approximately 72 acres of City-owned land, known as the South Brooklyn Marine Terminal, located at 81 39th Street (Block 662, Lots 136 and parts of Lots 1, 130 and 155), Borough of Brooklyn.

d8-15

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that resolutions have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, December 17, 2014 at 10:00 A.M.

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN

No. 1 MEATPACKING AREA BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT

N 150156 BDM

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Small Business Services on behalf of the Meatpacking Area Business Improvement District pursuant to Section 25-405(a) of Chapter 4 of Title 25 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York, as amended, concerning the establishment of the Meatpacking Area Business Improvement District.

No. 2 HUDSON YARDS SLIVER TEXT AMENDMENT

CD 4 N 150083 ZRM

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by D Solnick Design and Development pursuant to Section 201 of the New York City Charter, for an amendment of the Zoning Resolution of the City of New York, concerning Article IX, Chapter 3 (Special Hudson Yards District).

Matter in underline is new, to be added;

Matter in strikeout is to be deleted:

Matter with # # is defined in Section 12-10;

* * indicates where unchanged text appears in the Zoning Resolution

SPECIAL PURPOSE DISTRICTS

Special Hudson Yards District

Height and setback in Subareas D4 and D5

In Subareas D4 and D5 of Hell's Kitchen Subdistrict D, the underlying height and setback regulations shall apply, except that:

- (a) the rooftop regulations set forth in Section 93-41 shall apply;
- (b) within the C2-5 District of Subarea D4, #commercial uses# shall be limited to two #stories# or a height of 30 feet, whichever is less; and
- (c) within the C1-7A District of Subarea D5, recesses in the #street wall# of any #building# facing Ninth Avenue shall not be permitted within 20 feet of an adjacent #building# or within 30 feet of the intersection of two #street lines#, except as provided for permitted corner articulation:; and
- (d) the regulations set forth in paragraph (d) of Section 23-692 (Height limitations for narrow buildings or enlargements) shall be modified to allow portions of #buildings# with #street walls# less than 45 feet in width to reach the height of the tallest #abutting# #building# without regard to the width of the #street# onto which such #building# fronts.

VETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer City Planning Commission 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, NY 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

THE CITY RECORD MONDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2014 4739

COMMUNITY BOARDS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Board:

BOROUGH OF QUEENS

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 7 - Monday, December 15, 2014 at 7:00 P.M., Union Plaza Care Center, 33-23 Union Street-9th Floor, Flushing, NY

#C 120403ZMQ

Xu Hotel & Residences Rezoning

IN MATTER OF an application submitted by CG & J Realty, LLC, pursuant to Section 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section 10a: eliminating from an existing R6 district a C2-2 district bounded by a line 150 northerly of Northern Boulevard, Leavitt Street and its southerly prolongation; changing from an R6 district to a C4-3 district property bounded by a line 125 northerly of Northern Boulevard, Leavitt Street and its southerly prolongation.

d9-15

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Board:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 02 - Wednesday, December 17, 2014 at 6:00 P.M., NYU Polytechnic School of Engineering, 5 Metrotech Center Dibner Building, Room LC400, Brooklyn, NY

BSA#284-14-BZ
IN THE MATTER OF an application filed at the Board of Standards and Appeals on behalf of 718 Bar LLC, doing business as The Bar Method, for a special permit to allow the operation of a physical culture establishment on the first floor of 267 Pacific Street, Brooklyn, NY.

IN THE MATTER OF a special order calendar application filed at the Board of Standards and Appeals (BSA) on behalf of Apple Art Supplies of New York, LLC to (i) waive the BSA's Rules of Practice and Procedure, since the application was not filed within 30 days of the variances term's expiration, and (ii) extend the term of the previously granted variance permitting the operation of an artist supply and book store at 305 Washington Avenue aka 321 DeKalb Avenue, Brooklyn, NY.

d11-17

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Board:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 13 - Monday, December 15, 2014 at 7:00 P.M., Coney Island Hospital, 2601 Ocean Parkway-2nd Floor (Auditorium), Brooklyn, NY

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Sheldon Lobel, Attorney at Law, in connection with a variance extension and amendment for 2940 Cropsey Avenue, Brooklyn, for the original variance allowing an eating and drinking establishment use at the Premises listed above and to permit alterations to the building. The Premises is located within an R4 zoning district, on a corner lot with frontages of 200 feet on Cropsey Avenue, 92 feet on Bay 52nd Street and 107 feet on Bay 53rd Street.

C140209ZSK

The applicant SO Development Enterprises, LLC seeks a special permit pursuant to Section 106-32(a) and (c) of the Zoning Resolution ("ZR") to permit the development of a new commercial warehouse building on an undeveloped parcel of land comprised of Lots 53 and 57 in Block 6996 in Brooklyn, the subject has 126 feet of frontage on West 15th Street, a lot area of 9,568.8 sq.ft. and is located within an M1-2 zoning district within the Special Coney Island Mixed-Use district.

d9-15

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Board:

BOROUGH OF QUEENS

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 13 - Monday, December 15, 2014 at 7:30 P.M., Bellerose Assembly of God Church, 240-15 Hillside Avenue, Bellerose, NY

 ${\it BSA\# 146-79-BZ}$ Premises: 210-11 Jamaica Avenue, Queens Village, NY Extension of term of variance and amendment to permit change in sue to automotive sales (UG9) from previously approved automotive repair and parts installation use (UG16) in a C2-2 (R3-2) district.

BSA#268-03-BZ

Premises: 145-55 Guy Brewer Boulevard, Springfield Gardens, NY To extend the term of a variance pursuant to Section 11-411 of the Zoning Resolution of the City of NY. The applicant also seeks a waiver of the Rules of Practice and Procedure, The variance permits the operation of an automotive service station with an air station, vacuum and beverage machines.

d10-15

BOARD OF EDUCATION RETIREMENT SYSTEM

■ MEETING

The next Board of Education Retirement System (BERS) Trustee Meeting will be held on Thursday, December 18, 2014 at 4:30 P.M. at Long Island City High School, located at 14-30 Broadway, Astoria, NY 11106.

d11-17

EQUAL EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES COMMISSION

■ MEETING

The next meeting of the Equal Employment Practices Commission will be held in the Commission's Conference Room/Library at 253 Broadway, (Suite 602) on Thursday, December 18th, 2014 at 9:30 A.M.

d10-17

HOUSING AUTHORITY

■ MEETING

The next Board Meeting of the New York City Housing Authority is scheduled for Monday, December 22, 2014 at 10:00 A.M. in the Board Room on the 12th Floor of 250 Broadway, New York, NY (unless otherwise noted). Copies of the calendar are available on NYCHA's website or can be picked up at the Office of the Corporate Secretary at 250 Broadway, 12th Floor, New York, NY, no earlier than 24 hours before the upcoming Board Meeting. Copies of the minutes are also available on NYCHA's website or can be picked up at the Office of the Corporate Secretary no earlier than 3:00 P.M. on the Thursday after the Board Meeting.

Any changes to the schedule will be posted here and on NYCHA's Website at http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycha/html/about/ boardmeeting_schedule.shtml to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting.

The meeting is open to the public. Pre-registration at least 45 minutes before the scheduled Board Meeting is required by all speakers. Comments are limited to the items on the Calendar. Speaking time will be limited to three minutes. The public comment period will conclude upon all speakers being heard or at the expiration of 30 minutes allotted by law for public comment, whichever occurs first.

Any person requiring a reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the Board Meeting, should contact the Office of the Corporate Secretary at (212) 306-6088 no later than five business days before the Board Meeting. For additional information, please visit NYCHA's Website or contact (212) 306-6088.

d8-22

LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-303, 25-307, 25-308, 25-309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) on Tuesday, **December 16, 2014** at **9:30 A.M.**, a public hearing will be

held at 1 Centre Street, 9^{th} Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. The order and estimated times for each application will be posted on the Landmarks Preservation Commission website the Friday before the hearing. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should contact the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

41-23 240th Street, aka 22-240th Street and 240-01 42nd Avenue **Douglaston Hill Historic District**

16-3406 – Block 8501, Lot 1, Zoned R1-2

Community District 11, Queens CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Colonial style free-standing house with Arts and Crafts style elements, designed by Henry A Erdmann, and built in 1921. Application is to construct an addition, create new and modified masonry openings, replace roofing, and install a terrace, railings, and shutters.

4680 Fieldston Road - Fieldston Historic District

09-6026 - Block 5819, Lot 2166, Zoned R1-2

Community District 8, The Bronx

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Tudor Revival style house designed by Mann & MacNeille and built in 1917-1918. Application is to construct three new houses.

620 10th Street - Park Slope Historic District Extension

16-2315 – Block 1095, Lot 36, Zoned R6

Community District 6, Brooklyn

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Modern style apartment building designed by Sears Tambasco Architects and built in 2008-10. Application is to install a pergola.

609 6th Street - Park Slope Historic District Extension

16-3448 – Block 1085, Lot 49, Zoned R7B

Community District 6, Brooklyn

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A late Romanesque Revival style rowhouse designed by A. E. White and built in 1900. Application is to replace windows.

178 Court Street - Cobble Hill Historic District

16-3310 - Block 297, Lot 31, Zoned C-2

Community District 6, Brooklyn

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A vacant lot. Application is to construct a new building.

26 Broadway - Standard Oil Building - Individual Landmark 16-2097 – Block 22, Lot 13, Zoned C5-5 Community District 1, Manhattan

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Renaissance style office building designed by Carrere & Hastings, with Shreve, Lamb & Blake as Associated Architects and built in 1921-28. Application is to install flagpoles and signage.

56-58 Warren Street - Tribeca South Historic District Extension

14-5913 - Block 136, Lot 12, Zoned M-15 Community District 1, Manhattan

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissiance Revival style store and lofts building designed by Elians and James R. Brevoort and built in 1880-1881. Application to replace the sidewalk.

1 White Street - Tribeca East Historic District

16-3455 - Block 178, Lot 21, Zoned C6-2A

Community District 1, Manhattan

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Federal style building built in 1807 and altered in 1857. Application is to construct a barrier-free access ramp, roof bulkhead and railings, and replace storefront infill and windows.

598 Broadway - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District

16-2461 - Block 511, Lot 15, Zoned M1-5B

Community District 2, Manhattan

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A mercantile building designed by Robert Maynicke and built in 1897-1898. Application is to establish a Master Plan governing the future installation of painted wall signs.

58 Bleecker Street - NoHo Historic District

16-0052 - Block 533, Lot 31, Zoned M1-5B

Community District 2, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An altered carriage house built c. 1825-27. Application is to legalize rooftop HVAC equipment installed without Landmarks Preservation Commission permit(s).

239-243 11th Avenue - West Chelsea Historic District

16-4393 - Block 670, Lot 70, Zoned M1-5

Community District 4, Manhattan

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Industrial neo-Classical style warehouse and freight terminal designed by Maurice Alvin Long, and built in 1912-13. Application is to establish a Master Plan governing the future alterations to the ground floor, and for the installation of infill, canopies, platforms, windows and

8-10 West 17th Street - Ladies' Mile Historic District

16-3857 - Block 818, Lot 57, Zoned C6-4A

Community District 5, Manhattan

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A mid-20th Century Commercial style office and warehouse building designed by Belfatto & Pavarini and built in 1961-63. Application is to demolish the building and construct a new building.

820 Park Avenue –Upper East Side Historic District 16-2780 – Block 1377, Lot 7501, Zoned R10 Community District 8, Manhattan

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Medieval style apartment building designed by Henry Allen Jacobs and built in 1926-27. Application is to replace windows.

d3-16

TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, December 24, 2014. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor SW, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

#1 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Citigroup Technology to continue to maintain and use planters and bollards on the sidewalks of the site bounded by West Street, Hubert Street, Greenwich Street and North Moore Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of five years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2019 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2019 - \$27,727/per annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$40,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#2 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing ExxonMobil Oil Corporation to continue to maintain and use conduits, together with cleanouts, pull boxes, isolation gate valves and recovery well "G", in Van Dam Street, Nassau Avenue, Varick Street, Meeker Avenue, Bridgewater Street and Gardner Avenue, and to construct, maintain and use proposed soil vapor extraction system piping under and across Meeker Avenue, Bridgewater Street and Gardner Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2015 - \$34,538

For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$35,481 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$36,424

For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$37,367

For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$38,310

For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$39,253

For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$40,196

For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$41,139

For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - \$42,082

For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$43,025

For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - \$43,968

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$43,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate

#3 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Goyard NY, LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area on the south sidewalk of East 63rd Street, west of Madison Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
From the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2015 - $4,346/annum For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $4,465 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $4,584 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $4,703 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $4,822 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $4,941 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $5,060 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $5,179 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $5,298 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $5,417 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $5,536
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,600 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#4 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Parish of Trinity Church in the City of New York to continue to maintain and use a bridge over and across Trinity Place, north of Rector Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $40,285 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $41,385 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $42,485 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $43,585 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $44,685 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $45,785 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2021 - $45,885 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $47,985 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $49,085 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $50,185
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$50,200 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Five Million Dollars (\$5,000,000) aggregate.

#5 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing St. Regis New York Operating LLC to continue to maintain and use planters, together with conduits on the east sidewalk of Fifth Avenue, south of East 55th Street, and on the south sidewalk of East 55th Street, east of Fifth Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $3,034 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $3,109 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $3,184 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $3,259 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $3,334 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $3,409 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $3,484 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $3,559 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $3,634 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $3,709
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,800 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#6 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Zaliv, LLC to construct, maintain and use a force main, together with manholes, and a sanitary drain, together with cleanouts, under and along Harkness Avenue and Knapp Street, between Plumb 3rd Street and Voorhies Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
From the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2015 - $13,222/annum For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $13,583 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $13,944 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $14,305 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $14,661 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $15,027 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $15,388 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $15,749 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $16,110 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $16,471 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $16,832
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$17,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

COURT NOTICES

SUPREME COURT

KINGS COUNTY

■ NOTICE

KINGS COUNTY IA PART 89 NOTICE OF ACQUISITION INDEX NUMBER 13895/14

IN THE MATTER OF the Application of the CITY OF NEW YORK relative to Acquiring Title in Fee Simple to Real Property for the

MCKINLEY PARK BRANCH LIBRARY

at 6802 Fort Hamilton Parkway,

Located within the area generally bounded by Bay Ridge Avenue on the south, Fort Hamilton Parkway on the east, 68th Street on the north, and 9th Avenue on the west, in the Borough of Brooklyn, City and State of New York.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that by order of the Supreme Court of the State of New York, County of Kings, IA Part 89 (Hon. Wayne P. Saitta, J.S.C.), duly entered in the office of the Clerk of the County of Kings on November 10, 2014, the application of the City of New York to acquire certain real property, for the continued operation of the McKinley Park Branch Library, was granted and the City was thereby authorized to file an acquisition map with the Office of the City Register. Said map, showing the property acquired by the City, was filed with the City Register on December 1, 2014. Title to the real property vested in the City of New York on December 1, 2014.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that the City has acquired the following parcels of real property:

Damage Parcel	Block	Lot
1	5771	12

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that pursuant to said Order and to §§ 503 and 504 of the Eminent Domain Procedure Law of the State of New York, each and every person interested in the real property acquired in the above-referenced proceeding and having any claim or demand on account thereof shall have one (1) calendar year from the date of service of this Notice of Acquisition to file a written claim with the Clerk of the Court of Kings County, and to serve within the same time a copy thereof on the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, NY 10007. Pursuant to EDPL § 504, the claim shall include:

- A) the name and post office address of the condemnee;
- B) reasonable identification by reference to the acquisition map, or otherwise, of the property affected by the acquisition, and the condemnee's interest therein;
- a general statement of the nature and type of damages claimed, including a schedule of fixture items which comprise part or all of the damages claimed; and,
- D) if represented by an attorney, the name, address and telephone number of the condemnee's attorney.

Pursuant to EDPL § 503(C), in the event a claim is made for fixtures or for any interest other than the fee in the real property acquired, a copy of the claim, together with the schedule of fixture items, if applicable, shall also be served upon the fee owner of said real property.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that, pursuant to § 5-310 of the New York City Administrative Code, proof of title shall be submitted to the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, NY

10007 on or before December 1, 2016 (which is two (2) calendar years from the title vesting date).

Dated: New York, NY, December 1, 2014.

ZACHARY W. CARTER Corporation Counsel of the City of New York 100 Church Street New York, NY 10007 (212) 356-2670

d3-16

RICHMOND COUNTY

■ NOTICE

RICHMOND COUNTY IA PART 89 NOTICE OF ACQUISITION INDEX NUMBER (cy) 4036/14

IN THE MATTER OF the Application of the CITY OF NEW YORK, Relative to Acquiring Title in Fee Simple to All or Parts of

AMBOY ROAD

from Wards Point Avenue to U.S. Pierhead and Bulkhead Line in the Borough of Staten Island, City and State of New York.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that by order of the Supreme Court of the State of New York, County of Richmond, IA Part 89 (Hon. Wayne P. Saitta, J.S.C.), duly entered in the office of the Clerk of the County of Richmond on November 17, 2014 the application of the City of New York to acquire certain real property for street purposes, including the installation of storm sewers, sanitary sewers, and water mains, was granted and the City was thereby authorized to file an acquisition map with the Clerk of Richmond County. Said map, showing the property acquired by the City, was filed with the Clerk of Richmond County on November 24, 2014. Title to the real property vested in the City of New York on November 24, 2014.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that the City has acquired the following parcels of real property:

PARTS OF TAX LOTS								
DAMAGE PARCEL	BLOCK	LOT						
1	8005	Part of Lot 220						
2	8005	Part of Lot 205						
3	7966	Part of Lot 1						
A	ADJACENT STREET BEDS							
DAMAGE PARCEL	ADJACENT BLOCK	ADJACENT TO LOT						
1A	8005	Adjacent to Lot 220						
2A	8005	Adjacent to Lot 205						
3A	7966	Adjacent to Lot 1						
4A	7966	Adjacent to Lot 2						

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that pursuant to said Order and to §§ 503 and 504 of the Eminent Domain Procedure Law of the State of New York, each and every person interested in the real property acquired in the above-referenced proceeding and having any claim or demand on account thereof shall have two (2) calendar years from the date of service of this Notice of Acquisition to file a written claim with the Clerk of the Court of Richmond County, and to serve within the same time a copy thereof on the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, NY 10007. Pursuant to EDPL § 504, the claim shall include:

- A) the name and post office address of the condemnee;
- B) reasonable identification by reference to the acquisition map, or otherwise, of the property affected by the acquisition, and the condemnée's interest therein;
- C) a general statement of the nature and type of damages claimed, including a schedule of fixture items which comprise part or all of the damages claimed; and,
- D) if represented by an attorney, the name, address and telephone number of the condemnee's attorney.

Pursuant to EDPL § 503(C), in the event a claim is made for fixtures or | A) the name and post office address of the condemnee;

for any interest other than the fee in the real property acquired, a copy of the claim, together with the schedule of fixture items, if applicable, shall also be served upon the fee owner of said real property

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that, pursuant to § 5-310 of the New York City Administrative Code, proof of title shall be submitted to the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, NY 10007 on or before November 24, 2016 (which is two (2) calendar years from the title vesting date).

Dated: New York, NY, December 1, 2014.

ZACHARY W. CARTER Corporation Counsel of the City of New York 100 Church Street New York, NY 10007 (212) 356-2670

d4-17

RICHMOND COUNTY IA PART 89 NOTICE OF ACQUISITION INDEX NUMBER (cy) 4035/14

IN THE MATTER OF the Application of the CITY OF NEW YORK relative to acquiring title in fee simple to All or Parts of

BERTRAM AVENUE

from Hylan Boulevard to approximately 286 feet South of Zephyr Avenue in the Borough of Staten Island, City and State of New York.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that by order of the Supreme Court of the State of New York, County of Richmond, IA Part 89 (Hon. Wayne P. Saitta, J.S.C.), duly entered in the office of the Clerk of the County of Richmond on November 17, 2014 the application of the City of New York to acquire certain real property for street purposes, including the installation of storm sewers, sanitary sewers, and water mains, was granted and the City was thereby authorized to file an acquisition map with the Clerk of Richmond County. Said map, showing the property acquired by the City, was filed with the Clerk of Richmond County on November 24, 2014. Title to the real property vested in the City of New York on November 24, 2014.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that the City has acquired the following parcels of real property:

ADJACENT STREET BEDS							
DAMAGE PARCEL NUMBER	ADJACENT BLOCK	ADJACENT TO LOT					
1A & 1B	8005	Adjacent to Lot 220					
2A & 2B	8005	Adjacent to Lot 205					
3A	7996	Adjacent to Lot 1					
4A & 4B	7996	Adjacent to Lot 2					
5A	6456	Adjacent to Lot 49					
6A	6456	Adjacent to Lot 42					
7A	6456	Adjacent to Lot 40					
8A & 8B	6456	Adjacent to Lot 37					
9A & 9B	6454	Adjacent to Lot 1					
10A	6454	Adjacent to Lot 40					
11A & 11B	6454	Adjacent to Lot 30					
12A & 12B	6452	Adjacent to Lot 1					
13A & 13B	6452	Adjacent to Lot 1500					

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that pursuant to said Order and to §§ 503 and 504 of the Eminent Domain Procedure Law of the State of New York, each and every person interested in the real property acquired in the above-referenced proceeding and having any claim or demand on account thereof shall have two (2) calendar years from the date of service of this Notice of Acquisition to file a written claim with the Clerk of the Court of Richmond County, and to serve within the same time a copy thereof on the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, NY 10007. Pursuant to EDPL § 504, the claim shall include:

- B) reasonable identification by reference to the acquisition map, or otherwise, of the property affected by the acquisition, and the condemnee's interest therein;
- a general statement of the nature and type of damages claimed, including a schedule of fixture items which comprise part or all of the damages claimed; and,
- D) if represented by an attorney, the name, address and telephone number of the condemnee's attorney.

Pursuant to EDPL § 503(C), in the event a claim is made for fixtures or for any interest other than the fee in the real property acquired, a copy of the claim, together with the schedule of fixture items, if applicable, shall also be served upon the fee owner of said real property.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that, pursuant to § 5-310 of the New York City Administrative Code, proof of title shall be submitted to the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, NY 10007 on or before November 24, 2016 (which is two (2) calendar years from the title vesting date).

Dated: New York, NY, December 1, 2014.

ZACHARY W. CARTER Corporation Counsel of the City of New York 100 Church Street New York, NY 10007 (212) 356-2670

d4-17

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PROCUREMENT

■ NOTICE

The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement is currently selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home.

To begin bidding, simply click on 'Register' on the home page.

There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine tools, HVAC/plumbing/electrical equipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more.

Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379
- DCAS, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007

j2-d31

HOUSING PRESERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

Pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter, notice is hereby given that the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") of the City of New York ("City") has proposed the sale of the following City-owned property (collectively, "Disposition Area") in the Borough of Brooklyn:

Address Block/Lot 695 Grand Street 2782/36

Under HPD's Mix and Match Program, sponsors purchase City-owned land or vacant buildings and construct multifamily buildings in order to create affordable rental housing units with a range of affordability.

Construction and permanent financing is provided through loans from private institutional lenders and from public sources including HPD, the New York City Housing Development Corporation, the State of New York, and the federal government. Additional funding may also be provided from the syndication of low-income housing tax credits. The newly constructed buildings provide rental housing to low income, moderate income, and middle income families.

Under the proposed project, the City will sell the Disposition Area to 695 Grand Street Housing Development Fund Corporation ("Sponsor") for the nominal price of one dollar per tax lot. The Sponsor will also deliver an enforcement note and mortgage for the remainder of the appraised value ("Land Debt"). The Sponsor will then construct one building containing a total of 50 rental dwelling units, plus one unit for a superintendent and approximately 21,872 square feet of commercial space on the Disposition Area.

The Land Debt will be repayable out of resale or refinancing profits for a period of thirty (30) years following completion of construction. The remaining balance, if any, may be forgiven in the 30th year.

The appraisal and the proposed Land Disposition Agreement and Project Summary are available for public examination at the office of HPD, 100 Gold Street, Room 5-A4, New York, NY on business days during business hours.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held on January 21, 2015 at Second Floor Conference Room, 22 Reade Street, Manhattan at 10:00 A.M., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be reached on the calendar, at which time and place those wishing to be heard will be given an opportunity to be heard concerning the proposed sale of the Disposition Area pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter.

Individuals requesting sign language interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office Of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, Room 915, New York, NY 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than five (5) business days prior to the public hearing. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

≠ d15

POLICE

■ NOTICE

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants. Recovered, lost, abandoned property, obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

INQUIRIES

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

FOR MOTOR VEHICLES (All Boroughs):

- Springfield Gardens Auto Pound, 174-20 North Boundary Road, Queens, NY 11430, (718) 553-9555
- Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street, Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2030

FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY 10038, (646) 610-5906
- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675
- Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street, Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806
- Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place, Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678
- Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484

PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts!

Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete To Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

● Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence."

HHS ACCELERATOR

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs), in accordance with Section 3-16 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"), vendors must first complete and submit an electronic prequalification application using the City's Health and Human Services (HHS) Accelerator System. The HHS Accelerator System is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its human services Agencies to manage procurement. The process removes redundancy by capturing information about boards, filings, policies, and general service experience centrally. As a result, specific proposals for funding are more focused on program design, scope, and budget.

Important information about the new method

- Prequalification applications are required every three years.
- Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete.
- Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate compliance with corporate filings, organizational capacity, and relevant service experience.
- Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and would submit electronic proposals through the system.

The Client and Community Service Catalog, which lists all Prequalification service categories and the NYC Procurement Roadmap, which lists all RFPs to be managed by HHS Accelerator may be viewed at http://www.nyc.gov/html/hhsaccelerator/html/ roadmap/roadmap.shtml. All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding.

Participating NYC Agencies

HHS Accelerator, led by the Office of the Mayor, is governed by an Executive Steering Committee of Agency Heads who represent the following NYC Agencies:

Administration for Children's Services (ACS)

Department for the Aging (DFTA)

Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA)
Department of Corrections (DOC)

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) Department of Homeless Services (DHS)

Department of Probation (DOP)

Department of Small Business Services (SBS)

Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD)

Housing and Preservation Department (HPD)

Human Resources Administration (HRA)

Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC)

To sign up for training on the new system, and for additional information about HHS Accelerator, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit www.nyc.gov/hhsaccelerator

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PROCUREMENT

■ AWARD

EMC SYSTEMS-DOCUMENTUM SOFTWARE LICENSES AND SUPPORT-DOB - Intergovernmental Purchase - PIN#8571500204 - AMT: \$246,000.00 - TO: Q.E.D., Inc. dba QED National, 350 Seventh Avenue, 10th Floor, New York, NY 10001.

OGS # PT 60953

Suppliers wishing to be considered for a contract with the Office of General Services of New York State are advised to contact the Procurement Services Group, Corning Tower, Room 3711, Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY 12242 or by phone (518) 474-6717.

GSA CONTRACT FOR EMC PERIPHERALS AND STORAGE-**DOHMH** - Intergovernmental Purchase - PIN#8571500224 - AMT: \$3,561,893.00 - TO: Nexus Consortium, Inc., 1933 Highway 35, Suite #356, Wall, NJ 07719.

OGS PT # 60953

Suppliers wishing to be considered for a contract with the General Services Administration of the Federal Government are advised to contact the Small Business Utilization Center, Jacob K. Javits Federal Building, 26 Federal Plaza, Room 18-130, New York, NY 10278 or by phone (212) 264-1234.

SIGN POST, STEEL, U CHANNEL - Competitive Sealed Bids -PIN#8571500079 - AMT: \$972,795.00 - TO: Garden State WHY Products Inc., 1740 East Oak Road, Finland, NJ 08361.

◆ d15

■ VENDOR LIST

Goods

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION

CORRECTION: In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

A. Collection Truck Bodies

B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis

C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Mr. Edward Andersen, Procurement Analyst, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8509

j2-d31

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

PUBLIC SURPLUS ONLINE AUCTION - Other - PIN#0000000000 - Due 12-31-14

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time

Citywide Administrative Services, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379. Donald Lepore (718) 417-2152; Fax: (212) 313-3135; dlepore@dcas.nyc.gov

f25-d31

COMPTROLLER

AUDIT

■ VENDOR LIST

Services (other than human services)

PREQUALIFIED LIST-CPA FIRMS

NOTICE OF INVITATION TO APPLY FOR PREQUALIFIED LIST - CPA FIRMS

The New York City Office of the Comptroller maintains a LIST OF PREQUALIFIED CPA FIRMS to provide auditing services and other services to City agencies. Agencies are required to solicit external CPA audit services from firms on this list.

In order to be considered for placement on the List, firms must:

- 1. Be registered with the New York State Education Department to practice in the State of New York, under the firm's current organizational status.
- 2. Have had a System peer review of the firm's auditing practice within the last 3 years, in accordance with AICPA Standards, and received a Pass rating.
- Submit completed City Vendex Vendor and Principal Questionnaires to both the Comptroller's Office and Mayor's Office of Contract Services.

Applications to be considered for placement on the List may be downloaded from the New York City Office of the Comptroller's website at http://comptroller.nyc.gov/general-information/prequalified-cpa-list (Prequalified CPA List). You may also contact Mr. Dennis J. Hochbaum, Director Quality Assurance, at (212) 669-8887, or write to his attention at: The City of New York, Office of the Comptroller Bureau of Audit, One Centre Street, Room 1100 North, New York, NY 10007

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.
Comptroller, 1 Centre Street, Room 1100N, New York, NY 10007. Dennis

Hochbaum (212) 669-8887; dhochba@comptroller.nyc.gov

◆ d15-19

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Construction/Construction Services

INSTALLATION OF NEW CATCH BASINS, AND RECONSTRUCTION OF EXISTING COLLAPSED OR OTHERWISE DEFECTIVE CATCH BASINS AND APPURTENANCES IN VARIOUS LOCATIONS -BOROUGH OF THE BRONX, BROOKLYN AND QUEENS - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#85015B0048 - Due 1-15-15 at 11:00 A.M.

PROJECT NO.:SECBRPQ09/DDC PIN:8502015SE0005C Bid Document Deposit-\$35.00 per set-Company Check or Money Order Only-No Cash Accepted-late bids will not be accepted There will be an Optional Pre-bid Conference on January 6, 2015 at 10:00 A.M. at 30-30 Thomson Avenue, 1st Floor Bid Room, Long Island City, NY 11101,

Experience Requirements.

Apprenticeship Participation Requirements apply to this contract.

BID DOCUMENTS ARE AVAILABLE AT: http://www.nyc.gov/buildnyc

This bid solicitation includes M/WBE Participation Goal(s). For the MWBE goals, please visit our website at www.nyc.gov/buildnyc see "Bid Opportunities". To find out more about M/WBE certification, visit www.nyc.gov/getcertified or call the DSBS certification helpline at (212) 513-6311.

VENDOR ID: 87632

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Design and Construction, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, First Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101. Emmanuel Charles (718) 391-2200; Fax: (718) 391-2615; charlesem@ddc.nyc.gov

◆ d15

DISTRICT ATTORNEY - NEW YORK COUNTY

PURCHASING

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Construction/Construction Services

FIRE RELAY-FREIGHT ELEVATORS - Sole Source -PIN# 2015FIRERELAY - Due 1-9-15 at 9:00 A.M.

Originally, the fire stair doors were set on dany-occupied floors to allow egress but to prevent re-entry to the floor from the stairs. The doors from the freight elevator vestibule were kept locked to prevent access to the floors. However, the current NYC code no longer allows these

doors to prevent access and re-entry except of the doors automatically unlock in response to a fire alarm or trouble signal from the fire alarm. We need electric strikes installed in these doors to permit the doors from the fire stairs and the freight elevator vestibules to be secured and to prevent access/re-entry to dany floors, except during emergencies. The doors will be controlled by our security system, via idf closets on each dany-occupied floor, which must be interconnected to the fire alarm system so that the doors unlock automatically upon a fire alarm or trouble signal from the fire panel on each floor.

This is a notice of intent to have A.T.J. Electrical Co., Inc. perform the fire relay at the freight elevators of 100 Centre Street, NYC, NY because A.T.J. is the only vendor permitted to work in the fire alarm system because it is a proprietary system.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

District Attorney - New York County, 1 Hogan Place, Room 760, New York, NY 10013. Barbara Kaye (212) 335-9816; Fax: (212) 335-9877; kayeb@dany.nyc.gov

d9-15

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Goods and Services

CONEY ISLAND INFRASTRUCTURE PROJECT ENGINEERING, **DESIGN AND RELATED CONSULTANT SERVICES** - Request for Proposals - PIN#59640001 - Due 1-16-15 at 4:00 P.M.

New York City Economic Development Corporation (NYCEDC) is seeking a consultant or consultant team to design infrastructure improvements including utilities, roadways, and sidewalk in Coney Island, Brooklyn. The design shall provide for all new utility lines including sanitary, stormwater, and water; paving; sidewalk and curb; landscaping; lighting; signage; and the creation of two new streets. The project site includes several streets in the area bounded by Neptune Avenue to the north, Riegelmann Boardwalk to the south, West 22nd Street to the west, and West 17th Street to the east.

NYCEDC plans to select a consultant on the basis of factors stated in the RFP, which include, but are not limited to: the quality of the proposal, experience of key staff identified in the proposal, experience and quality of any subcontractors proposed, demonstrated successful experience in performing services similar to those encompassed in the RFP, and the proposed fee.

This project has Minority and Women Owned Business Enterprise ("M/WBE") participation goals and all respondents will be required to submit an MWBE Participation Plan with their response. To learn more about NYCEDC's MWBE program visit http://www.nycedc.com/opportunitymwdbe, for the list of companies who have been certified with the New York City Department of Small Business Services as M/WBE.

NYCEDC established the Kick Start Loan programs for Minority, Women and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (M/W/DBE) interested in working on NYCEDC construction projects. Kick Start Loans facilitates financing for short-term mobilization needs such as insurance, labor, supplies and equipment. Bidders/subcontractors are strongly encouraged to visit the NYCEDC website at www.nycedc.com/ opportunitymwdbe to learn more about the program.

An optional informational session will be held on Friday, December 19th at 9:00 A.M. at NYCEDC. Those who wish to attend should RSVP by email to coneyinfrastructure@edc.nyc on or before December 18th, 2014. The consultant is encouraged to visit the project site on their own prior to submitting their proposal.

Respondents may submit questions and/or request clarifications from NYCEDC no later than 5:00 P.M. on Friday, January 2nd, 2015. Questions regarding the subject matter of this RFP should be directed to coneyinfrastructure@edc.nyc. Answers to all questions will be posted by Friday, January 9th, 2015, to www.nycedc.com/RFP.

To download a copy of the solicitation documents please visit www.nycedc.com/RFP. Please submit four (4) sets of your proposal and a digital copy on a CD.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Economic Development Corporation, 110 William Street, 4th Floor,

New York, NY 10038. Maryann Catalano (212) 312-3969; Fax: (212) 312-3918; coneyinfrastructure@edc.nyc

◆ d15

EDUCATION

CONTRACTS AND PURCHASING

■ SOLICITATION

Human Services/Client Services

REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE OF DIRECT DIGITAL **CONTROL SYSTEMS (DDC)** - Competitive Sealed Bids PIN#B2571040 - Due 2-9-15 at 4:00 P.M.

The Contractor shall provide all labor, material, and supervision necessary to repair, replace, maintain, inspect, test, diagnose, calibrate, analyze, trace, and verify all components, units, modules, controllers, devices, and local/area networks and provide the system programming of the direct digital control systems and subsystems. If you cannot download this BID, please send an email to VendorHotline@schools.nyc.gov with the BID Number and title in the subject line of your email. For all questions related to this RFB, please send an email to mmikhaeil@schools.nyc.gov with the RFB's number and title in the subject line of your email.

BID OPENING DATE and TIME: February 10, 2015 at 11:00 A.M.

PRE-BID CONFERENCE: Wednesday, January 14, 2015 at 10:00 A.M., at 65 Court Street, 12th Floor, Conference Room 1201, Brooklyn, NY 11201.

The New York City Department of Education (DOE) strives to give all businesses, including Minority and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (MWBEs), an equal opportunity to compete for DOE procurements. The DOE's mission is to provide equal access to procurement opportunities for all qualified vendors, including MWBEs, from all segments of the community. The DOE works to enhance the ability of MWBEs to compete for contracts. DOE is committed to ensuring that MWBEs fully participate in the procurement process.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Education, 65 Court Street, Room 1201, Brooklyn, NY 11201. Vendor Hotline (718) 935-2300; vendorhotline@schools.nyc.gov

◆ d15

Services (other than human services)

BMC REMEDY IT SERVICE MANAGEMENT (ITSM) SOLUTION - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#B2615040 - Due 1-28-15 at 4:00 P.M.

New York City Department of Education (DOE) is seeking bids from vendors able to provide implementation services of BMC's IT Service Management (ITSM) Remedy. One award will be made to the vendor offering the best value to DOE for these services. If you cannot download this BID, please send an email to VendorHotline@schools.nyc.gov with the BID Number and title in the subject line of your email. For all questions related to this RFB, please send an email to software@schools. nyc.gov with the RFB's number and title in the subject line of your email.

BID OPENING DATE and TIME: January 29, 2015 at 11:00 A.M.

QUESTIONS DUE: January 13, 2015 by 5:00 PM

The New York City Department of Education (DOE) strives to give all businesses, including Minority and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (MWBEs), an equal opportunity to compete for DOE procurements. The DOE's mission is to provide equal access to procurement opportunities for all qualified vendors, including MWBEs, from all segments of the community. The DOE works to enhance the ability of MWBEs to compete for contracts. DOE is committed to ensuring that MWBEs fully participate in the procurement process.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Education, 65 Court Street, Room 1201, Brooklyn, NY 11201. Vendor Hotline (718) 935-2300; vendorhotline@schools.nyc.gov

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICE

■ SOLICITATION

Construction/Construction Services

CORRECTION: WFF-CAT-RR-CM - Request for Proposals -PIN#82615W000144 - Due 1-5-15 at 4:00 P.M.

CORRECTION: DEP seeks a consultant to provide Construction Management Services for the future construction contracts CAT-RR-CNSTT, CAT-213E. CAT-RR-CNST includes the repair and rehabilitation of the upper Catskill Aqueduct between the Ashokan and Kensico Reservoirs. The construction may include; concrete repair internal to the Aqueduct, installation of air vents, replacement of mechanical items such as valves/sluice gates and removal of biofilm and surface attachments on the interior wall surface of the Aqueduct over approximately 64 miles. CAT-213E will include installation of the a chemical feed system within the Ashokan Screen Chamber and CAT-213F a dechlorination system at the Pleasantville Alum Plant. These projects are part of the Water for the Future Program (WFF).

Minimum Qualifications: Proposers must be authorized to practice engineering in the State of New York. A copy of the Proposer's "Certificate of Authorization to provide Professional Engineering Services in New York State" issued by the New York State Education Department, Office of the Professions, must be included with the proposal. Proposals that fail to include the "Certificate to Practice" shall be deemed non-responsive. Proposers must also submit a copy of the New York State engineering license for those key personnel responsible for the practice of engineering in the State of New York. Firms that fail to submit a copy(ies) of the engineering licenses for key personnel shall be deemed nonresponsive.

Pre-Proposal Conference: Monday, December 08, 2014, 11:00 A.M. at NYC DEP, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 3rd Floor Cafeteria, Flushing, NY 11373.

Site Visit: There will be 2 site visits covering the areas between the Ashokan and Kensico Reservoirs. Site Visit No.1- area between the Ashokan Reservoir is scheduled for Wednesday, December 10, 2014 and Site Visit No.2-area between the Kensico Reservoir is scheduled for Thursday, December 11, 2014, Proposers shall meet at 9:00 A.M. at the NYC DEP, 96-05 Horace Harding Expressway Main Entrance. Transportation will be provided by DEP to the sites.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor Bid Room, Flushing, NY 11373. Debra Butlien (718) 595-3423; Fax: (718) 595-3208; dbutlien@dep.nyc.gov

◆ d15

FINANCE

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

MOBILE PARKING SOLUTIONS - Request for Information -PIN#DOFRFI011515 - Due 1-15-15 at 3:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time

specified above. Finance, Solomon Israel (212) 602-7039; Fax: (212) 669-4294; israels@finance.nyc.gov

◆ d15

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ AWARD

Goods and Services

CISCO EQUIPMENT FOR STATEN ISLAND BUSINESS CENTER - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8361483615INT00002 -AMT: \$145,439.14 - TO: IP Logic, Inc., 17 British American Boulevard, Latham, NY 12110.

HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 A.M. and 4:30 P.M. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018.

j2-d31

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

HIVAIDS PREVENTION AND CONTROL

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

RYAN WHITE HIV/AIDS SERVICE - Government to Government -PIN#15AE025901R0X00 - Due 12-26-14 at 3:00 P.M.

In accordance with the Ryan White HIV/AIDS Treatment Modernization Act of 2006, DOHMH intends to enter into a Government to Government contract with the County of Westchester for the provision of medical and support services for individuals and families living with HIV/AIDS in the counties of Westchester, Rockland and Putnam. These services include medical case management, mental health, early intervention, oral health care, food bank/home-delivered meals programs, legal, medical transportation, psychosocial support

Any vendor who believes that it can provide these services for future procurements are welcome to submit an expression of interest via email to dlake1@health.nyc.gov no later than 12/26/2014 by 3:00 P.M. All questions and concerns regarding this Government to Government contract should also be submitted via email.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time

Health and Mental Hygiene, 42-09 28th Street, 21st Floor, CNA-1, Long Island City, NY 11101. John Rojas (347) 396-7428; dlake1@health.nyc.gov

d12-18

HOUSING AUTHORITY

SUPPLY MANAGEMENT

■ SOLICITATION

Construction Related Services

SMD DEBRIS REMOVAL AND CLEANING OF CANOPIES AND LOW ROOFS-VARIOUS DEVELOPMENTS IN THE FIVE BOROUGHS OF NEW YORK CITY - Competitive Sealed Bids - Due

PIN#61838 - Bronx Borough - Due at 10:00 A.M. PIN#61839 - Brooklyn Borough - Due at 10:05 A.M. PIN#61840 - Manhattan Borough - Due at 10:10 A.M.

PIN#61841 - Queens and Staten Island Borough - Due at 10:15 A.M.

No Bid Security Required. The term of this contract is two (2) years.

Interested firms are invited to obtain a copy on NYCHA's website: Doing Business with NYCHA. Http://www.nyc.gov/nychabusiness Select Selling to NYCHA. Vendors are instructed to access the Getting Started: Register or Log-in link. If you have supplied goods or services to NYCHA in the past and you have your log-in credentials, click Returning iSupplier Users, Log-in Here. If you do not have your log-in credentials, select Click Here to Request a Log-in ID. Upon access, select Sourcing Supplier then Sourcing Homepage, conduct a search for select Sourcing Supplier then Sourcing Homepage, conduct a search for applicable RFQ number. Proposers electing to obtain a non-electronic paper document will be subject to a \$25 non-refundable fee; payable to NYCHA by USPS-Money Order/Certified Check only for each set of RFQ documents requested. Remit payment to NYCHA Finance Department at 90 Church Street, 6th Floor; obtain receipt and present it to the Supply Management Procurement Group; RFQ package will be generated at time of request be generated at time of request.

Vendors electing to submit a non-electronic bid (paper document) will

be subject to a \$25 non-refundable fee; payable to NYCHA by USPS-Money Order or Certified Check or Cash only for each set of RFQ documents requested. Remit payment to NYCHA Finance Department at 90 Church Street, 6th Floor; obtain receipt and present it to 6th Floor, Supply Management Department. A bid package will be generated at time of request.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Erneste Pierre-Louis (212) 306-3609; Fax: (212) 306-5109; erneste.pierre-louis@nycha.nyc.gov

◆ d15

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

■ AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

SAVE BUSINESS CONSULTANT SERVICES FOR HHS AGENCIES - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 09613P0005025 - AMT: \$259,459.00 - TO: KPMG, LLP, 345 Park Avenue, New York, NY 10154.
TERM: 3/15/2014 - 3/14/2017

◆ d15

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

PATERNITY TESTING SERVICES - Competitive Sealed Bids -PIN#15BSECH00101 - Due 1-27-15 at 3:00 P.M.

Bidders are hereby notified that this contract is subject to Local Law 1; Minority-Owned and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (MWBE) Requirements. A non-mandatory pre-bid conference will be held on Tuesday, January 6, 2015 at 11:00 A.M. at 180 Water Street, 7th Floor Conference Room, New York, NY 10038. ATTENDANCE IS STRONGLY RECOMMENDED, EPIN: 09614B0016

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time

specified above.

Human Resources Administration, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Donna Wilson (929) 221-6353; Fax: (212) 221-3457; wilsond@hra.nyc.gov

◆ d15

PARKS AND RECREATION

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Construction Related Services

CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition -Available only from a single source - PIN#84615N0002, 84615N0011 -Due 12-19-14 at 4:30 P.M.

Department of Parks and Recreation, Capital Project Division, intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition with Haks Engineers Architects and Landsurveyors, P.C. for Construction Supervision Services citywide. Any firms that would like to express their interest in providing services for similar projects in the future may do so. All expressions of interest must be in writing. You may join the City Bidders list by filling out the "NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment Application" available online at nyc.gov/selltonyc and in hard copy by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at 212-857-1680.

CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition

Available only from a single source - PIN#84615N0008, 84615N0013 -Due 12-19-14 at 4:30 P.M

Department of Parks and Recreation, Capital Project Division, intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition with the Liro Group for Construction Supervision Services citywide. Any firms that would like to express their interest in providing services for similar projects in the future may do so. All expressions of interest must be in writing. You may join the City Bidders list by filling out the "NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment Application" available online at nyc.gov/selltonyc and in hard copy by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at 212-857-1680.

CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#84615N0005, 84615N0012

-Due 12-19-14 at 4:30 P.M.

Department of Parks and Recreation, Capital Project Division, intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition with Tectonic Engineering and Surveying Consultants P.C. for Construction Supervision Services citywide. Any firms that would like to express their interest in providing services for similar projects in the future may do so. All expressions of interest must be in writing. You may join the City Bidders list by filling out the "NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment Application" available online at nyc.gov/selltonyc and in hard copy by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at 212-857-1680.

calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at 212-857-1680.

CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#84615N0003, 84615N0009 - Due 12-19-14 at 4:30 P.M.

Department of Parks and Recreation, Capital Project Division, intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition with Hill International, Inc. for Construction Supervision Services citywide. Any firms that would like to express their interest in providing services for similar projects in the future may do so. All expressions of interest must be in writing. You may join the City Bidders list by filling out the "NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment Application" available online at nyc.gov/selltonyc and in hard copy by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at 212-857-1680.

CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition -

• CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#84615N0004 - Due 12-19-14 at 4:30 PM

Department of Parks and Recreation, Capital Project Division, intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition with MP Engineers P.C. for Construction Supervision Services citywide. Any firms that would like to express their interest in providing services for similar projects in the future may do so. All expressions of interest must be in writing. You may join the City Bidders list by filling out the "NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment Application" available online at nyc.gov/selltonyc and in hard copy by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at 212-857-1680.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center Annex, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Karen General (718) 760-6897; Fax: (718) 760-6885; karen.general@parks.nyc.gov

d12-18

CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#84615N0006 - Due 12-22-14 at 4:30 P.M.

Department of Parks and Recreation, Capital Project Division, intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition with URS Corporation for Construction Supervision Services citywide. Any firms that would like to express their interest in providing services for similar projects in the future may do so. All expressions of interest must be in writing to the address listed below. You may join the City Bidders list by filling out the "NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment Application" available online at nyc.gov/selltonyc and in hard copy by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at (212) 857-1680.

● CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#84615N0007 - Due 12-22-14 at 4:30 P.M.

Department of Parks and Recreation, Capital Project Division, intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition with Afridi Associates for Construction Supervision Services citywide. Any firms that would like to express their interest in providing services for similar projects in the future may do so. All expressions of interest must be in writing to the address listed below. You may join the City Bidders list by filling out the "NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment Application" available online at nyc.gov/selltonyc and in hard copy by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at (212) 857-1680.

● CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#84615N0010 - Due 12-22-14 at 4:30 PM

Department of Parks and Recreation, Capital Project Division, intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition with Urban Engineers for Construction Supervision Services citywide. Any firms that would like to express their interest in providing services for similar projects in the future may do so. All expressions of interest must be in writing to the address listed below. You may join the City Bidders list by filling out the "NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment Application" available online at nyc.gov/selltonyc and in hard copy by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at (212) 857-1680.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center Annex, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park Flushing, NY 11368. Karen General (718) 760-6897; Fax: (718) 760-6885; karen.general@parks.nyc.gov

CAPITAL PROJECTS

■ VENDOR LIST

Construction/Construction Services

PREQUALIFIED VENDOR LIST: GENERAL CONSTRUCTION - NON-COMPLEX GENERAL CONSTRUCTION SITE WORK ASSOCIATED WITH NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION ("DPR" AND/OR "PARKS") PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS CONSTRUCTION AND RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

DPR is seeking to evaluate and pre-qualify a list of general contractors (a"PQL") exclusively to conduct non-complex general construction site work involving the construction and reconstruction of DPR parks and playgrounds projects not exceeding \$3 million per contract ("General Construction").

By establishing contractor's qualifications and experience in advance, DPR will have a pool of competent contractors from which it can draw to promptly and effectively reconstruct and construction its parks, playgrounds, beaches, gardens and green-streets. DPR will select contractors from the General Construction PQL for non-complex general construction reconstruction site work of up to \$3,000,000 per contract, through the use of a Competitive Sealed Bid solicited from the PQL generated from this RFQ.

The vendors selected for inclusion in the General Construction PQL will be invited to participate in the NYC Construction Mentorship. NYC Construction Mentorship focuses on increasing the use of small NYC contractors by making them more competitive in their pursuit of NYC contracts, and winning larger contracts with larger values. Firms participating in NYC Construction Mentorship will have the opportunity to take management classes and receive on-the-job training provided by a construction management firm.

DPR will only consider applications for this General Construction PQL from contractors who meet any one of the following criteria:

- 1) The submitting entity must be a Certified Minority/Woman Business enterprise (M/WBE)*;
- 2) The submitting entity must be a registered joint venture or have a valid legal agreement as a joint venture, with at least one of the entities in the venture being a certified M/WBE*;
- 3) The submitting entity must indicate a commitment to sub-contract no less than 50 percent of any awarded job to a certified M/WBE for every work order awarded.

*Firms that are in the process of becoming a New York City-certified M/WBE may submit a PQL application and submit a M/WBE Acknowledgement Letter, which states the Department of Small Business Services has begun the Certification process.

Application documents may also be obtained on-line at: $\label{linear} $$ $ \text{http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp.; or } $$ $ \text{http://www.nycgovparks.org/opportunities/business} $$$

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 60, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Charlette Hamamgian (718) 760-6789; Fax: (718) 760-6781;

charlette.hamamgian@parks.nyc.gov

f10-d31

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Construction/Construction Services

RECONSTRUCTION OF COMFORT STATIONS AND FACILITIES - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#84615B0050 - Due 2-4-15 at $10:30~\rm{A.M.}$

At various locations (Group Three), Borough of Queens, Contract #:QG-1613MA.

Bidders are hereby advised that this contract is subject to the Project Labor Agreement ("PLA") Covering Specified Renovation and Rehabilitation of City Owned Buildings and Structures entered into between the City and the Building and Construction Trades Council of Greater New York ("BCTC") affiliated local unions. Please refer to the bid documents for further information.

A Pre-bid meeting is scheduled for Friday, January 15th, 2015, at 11:30 A.M. at Kissena Park Boathouse (located at Oak Avenue and

164th Street, in Queens).

◆ DEMOLITION OF BUILDINGS IN CONNECTION WITH HURRICANE SANDY - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#84615B0001 - Due 1-20-15 at 10:30 A.M.

At 850 Page Avenue in Conference House Park (R006), two bungalows at Cedar Grove Beach, located south of Ebbits Avenue in Great Kills

Park (R016), New Springville Storehouse located south of Travis Avenue in Fresh Kills Park (R017), Borough of Staten Island, Contract #: RG-814M.

● DEMOLITION OF THE OPERATION BUILDING IN CONNECTION WITH HURRICANE SANDY - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#84615B0118 - Due 12-21-15 at 10:30 A.M. At the Blissenbach Marina, located at Richmond Terrace and Tompkins Court, Borough of Staten Island, Contract #:R160-113M

These procurements are subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 1 of 2013.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of New York, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The Company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64, Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Michael Shipman (718) 760-6705; michael.shipman@parks.nyc.gov

◆ d15

PROBATION

CONTRACT PROCUREMENT

■ AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

YOUNG ADULT JUSTICE PROGRAM - Renewal -PIN#78111P0002004R001 - AMT: \$270,000.00 - TO: Graham-Windham, 33 Irving Place, New York, NY 10003. Renewal of contract from January 1, 2015 through December 31, 2015.

◆ d15

TRANSPORTATION

BRIDGES

■ SOLICITATION

Construction/Construction Services

INTERIM REHABILITATION OF TRANS-MANHATTAN EXPRESSWAY CONNECTOR RAMP - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 84115MNBR839 - Due 1-28-15 at 11:00 A.M.

Drawings sets are not available for download and MUST be purchased. A printed copy of the solicitation can also be purchased. A deposit of \$50.00 is required for the specification book and a deposit \$50.00 is required for drawings set in the form of a Certified Check or Money Order payable to: New York City Department of Transportation. NO CASH ACCEPTED. Company address, telephone and fax numbers are required when picking up contract documents. A Pre-Bid Meeting (optional) has been scheduled for January 7, 2015 at 10:00 A.M. in the Ground Floor Conference Room, 55 Water Street, New York City. All prospective bidders are strongly encouraged to attend, seats are limited. In this connection, please limit the number of attendees to maximum of two personnel per firm. Please submit the name(s) of attendees to the Project Manager no later than two (2) business days prior to the pre-bid meeting date. A Site visit has been arranged for January 8, 2015 at 10:30 A.M. All prospective bidders are strongly encouraged to attend the site visit. All questions shall be submitted in writing to Project Manager indicated. Deadline for submission of questions is January 12, 2015 at 4:30 P.M. Mr. Junaid Syed, P.E., Executive DACCO, Finance, Contracts and Program Management, New York City Department of Transportation, 55 Water Street, 8th Floor, New York, NY 10041. Telephone (212) 839-9297, Fax (212) 839-4241, email: jsyed@dot.nyc.gov. The DBE goal for this project is 14 percent. This Contract is also subject to the APPRENTICESHIP PROGRAM as described in the Solicitation Materials.

Sealed bid must be submitted by 11:00 A.M. on January 28, 2015 to 55 Water Street, Ground Floor, New York, NY 10041. Entrance is located on the south side of the building facing the Vietnam Veterans Memorial. Proper government issued identification is required for entry to the building (driver's license, passport, etc.). For additional

information, please contact Junaid Syed, P.E. at (212) 839-9297.

This Project is Federally aided and is subject to the provision of Title 23, U.S. code, as amended, and applicable New York State Statutes. In compliance with these provisions the minimum wages to be paid to laborers and mechanics are included in wage schedules that are set out in the bid proposal.

Disadvantaged Business Enterprises (DBE) will be afforded full opportunity to submit bids and the City of New York hereby notifies all bidders that it will affirmatively ensure that any contract entered into pursuant to this advertisement will be awarded to the lowest responsible bidder without discrimination on the basis of race, color, sex, sexual orientation, national origin, age or place of residence. Prospective bidder's attention is also directed to the requirements of Attachment 1g and Attachment 3b in the proposal concerning DBE participation in the contract. The schedule of proposed DBE participation is to be submitted by the apparent low bidder within seven (7) calendar days after the date of opening of bids. Non-compliance with the 7 day submittal requirement, the stipulations of Attachment 1g and Attachment 3b or submittal of bids in which any of the prices for lump sum or unit items are significantly unbalanced to the potential detriment of the Department may be cause for a determination of non-responsiveness and the rejection of the bid. The award of this contract is subject to the approval of the New York State Department of Transportation and the Federal Highway Administration.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Transportation, Contract Management Unit, 55 Water Street, Ground

Transportation, Contract Management Unit, 55 Water Street, Ground Floor, New York, NY 10041. Bid Window (212) 839-9435;

◆ d15

AGENCY RULES

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

■ NOTICE

NOTICE OF ADOPTION OF FINAL RULE

Promulgation of Chapter 2 of Title 15 Of the Rules of the City of New York Concerning an Amendment to its Rules that Amend the Engineering Standards for Fossil Fuel Boilers and Water Heaters

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN PURSUANT TO THE AUTHORITY VESTED IN THE COMMISSIONER OF THE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION by Section 1403 (c) of the New York City Charter and Sections 24-109, 24-122, and 24-125 of the Administrative Code, that the Department of Environmental Protection promulgates rules to expand the universe of individuals who are permitted to be a qualified combustion tester as well as deleting the term qualified combustion tuner, as the term is not used in the rule. These amendments were proposed and published in the City Record on October 14, 2014. A duly noticed public hearing was held on November 26, 2014 and written comments were also accepted.

Statement of Basis and Purpose of Rule

Section 1403(c) of the New York City Charter and Section 24-105 of the City Administrative Code authorize the commissioner to regulate and control the emission of harmful air pollutants into the open air.

Sections 24-109, 24-122, and 24-125 of the Administrative Code respectively authorize the commissioner

- To regulate and control emission sources other than those located in one or two family dwellings and motor vehicles by requiring a registration to be filed with the department; and
- Set forth general requirements for applications for work permits, certificates of operation, and renewal of certificates of operation; and provide standards for granting work permits.

Chapter 2 of title 15 provides performance standards and other engineering criteria for oil-burning boilers. The rules were revised earlier this year, after not having been revised since their original promulgation in 1970.

After this year's revision, DEP received a number of comments from

the regulated community. In response, the rule is being amended to expand the universe of individuals who are permitted to be a qualified combustion tester as well as deleting the term qualified combustion tuner, as the term is not used in the rule. The remainder of the paragraphs within the definitions section have been renumbered.

"Shall" and "must" denote mandatory requirements and may be used interchangeably in the rules of this department, unless otherwise specified or unless the context clearly indicates otherwise.

New text is <u>underlined</u>; deleted material is in [brackets].

Section 1. Subdivision (56) of Section 2-02 of Chapter 2 of Title 15 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:

(56) Qualified combustion tester. "Qualified combustion tester" means (i) a licensed New York City Class A and B oil burner equipment installer, [or] (ii) a professional engineer or registered architect licensed pursuant to Education Law section 7202 or 7302, (iii) a New York City Licensed Master Plumber, (iv) employees working under the supervision of those licensees listed in paragraphs (i), (ii), or (iii) of this subdivision, or (v) persons who demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Commissioner that their experience (a minimum of two years in related boiler work), qualifications, and references makes them qualified to perform a combustion test.

§ 2. Subdivision (57) of Section 2-02 of Chapter 2 of Title 15 of the Rules of the City of New York, relating to the definition of "qualified combustion tuner," is repealed, and subdivisions (58) through (66) are renumbered respectively as (57) through (65).

◆ d15

SPECIAL MATERIALS

HOUSING PRESERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

■ NOTICE

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

Notice Date: December 12, 2014

To: Occupants, Former Occupants, and Other

Interested Parties

Property: Address	<u> </u>	${\color{red} {\bf Application \#}}$	Inquiry Period
305 Wes Manhatt	t 112 th Street, an	138/14	November 3, 2011 to Present
611 Wes Manhatt	t 142 nd Street, can	139/14	November 3, 2011 to Present
Manhatt	35 th Street, can W. 35 th Street	140/14	November 3, 2011 to Present
209 Wes Manhatt	t 137 th Street, can	141/14	November 5, 2011 to Present
342 Wes Manhatt	t 46 th Street, can	142/14	November 5, 2011 to Present
2528 Bro Manhatt 2530 Bro	an a/k/a 2526-	143/14	November 5, 2011 to Present
240 Wes Manhatt	t 136 th Street, can	145/14	November 7, 2011 to Present
18 East : Manhatt	93 rd Street, an	147/14	November 7, 2011 to Present
261 Wes Manhatt	t 131 st Street, an	149/14	November 14, 2011 to Present
419 Wes Manhatt	t 154 th Street, an	15014	November 14, 2011 to Present
549 Man Avenue,	lhattan Manhattan	151/14	November 26, 2011 to Present
455 Gree Brooklyn	ene Avenue, n	144/14	November 6, 2011 to Present

476 Washington Avenue, Brooklyn	146/14	November 7, 2011 to Present
100-15 Ditmars Boulevard, Brooklyn	148/14	November 12, 2011 to Present

Authority: SRO, Administrative Code §27-2093

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for the alteration or demolition of a single room occupancy multiple dwelling, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at CONH Unit, 100 Gold Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10038 by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call (212) 863-5277 or (212) 863-8211.

d12-22

CITY OF NEW YORK DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING PRESERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

Notice Date: December 12, 2014

To: Occupants, Former Occupants, and Other

Interested Parties

Property: Address Application# Inquiry Period

 $\begin{array}{lll} 342 \, \mathrm{West} \, 46^{\mathrm{th}} \, \mathrm{Street}, & 142/14 & & \mathrm{November} \, 5, \, 1999 \\ \mathrm{Manhattan} & & \mathrm{to} \, \mathrm{Present} \end{array}$

Authority: Special Clinton District, Zoning Resolution §96-110

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for the alteration or demolition of a multiple dwelling in certain areas designated in the Zoning Resolution, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at CONH Unit, 100 Gold Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10038 by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call (212) 863-5277 or (212) 863-8211.

d12-22

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL REMEDIATION

■ NOTICE

NYC VCP ENROLLMENT

Queens:

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Sutphin Plaza Hotel for a site located at 93-43 Sutphin Boulevard, Queens, NY. Site No. 14CVCP258Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from 186 Jamaica Ave LLC for a site located at 186-02 Jamaica Avenue, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP016Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Athenica Environmental Services for a site located at 40-05 Crescent Street, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP021Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from United Construction & Development Group Corp. for a site located at 140-35 Queens Boulevard, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP022Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Vikram Construction for a site located at 87-67 $171^{\rm st}$ Street, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP025Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Neda Development for a site located at 51-27 Queens Boulevard, Jamaica, New York. Site No. 15CVCP027Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from SMA Real Estate for a site located at 41-18/30 24th Street, Queens, NY. Site No. 15 CVCP 035 Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Piermont Properties for a site located at 178-02 Hillside Avenue, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP038Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Flushing Square, LLC for a site located at 135-35 Northern Boulevard, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP040Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Piermont Properties for a site located at 72-17 Queens BoulevardBoulevard, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP043Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from LIC Development Owner, LP for a site located at 28-18 Jackson Avenue, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP045Q is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Elmhurst plaza, LLC for a site located at 45-16 $83^{\rm rd}$ Street, Queens, NY. Site No. 15CVCP046Q is assigned to this project.

Information regarding these sites, including the site cleanup plan, can be found at:

http://www.nyc.gov/html/oer/html/repository/Queens.shtml

The public comment period on the cleanup plan runs for 30 days from this publication. Please send comments to Shaminder Chawla, NYC OER, 100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10038 or to shaminderc@dep.nyc.gov

≠ d15

NYC VCP ENROLLMENT

Manhattan:

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from 7 West 21 LLC for a site located at 7 West 21st Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 14CVCP257M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from 42 Lispenard LLC for a site located at 42 Lispenard Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 14CVCP259M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from 37 HY Owner, LLC for a site located at 509 West 38th Street/512 West 39th Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP009M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from HSH Construction for a site located at 489 Canal Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP101M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Broome Street Owner, LLC for a site located at 42 Crosby Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP011M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from The Rabsky Group for a site located at 43 & 49 Walton Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP012K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Red Rock Investments, LLC for a site located at 96 North 1st Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP013M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from W2005/Hines West Fifty-Third Realty, LLC for a site located at 53 West 53rd Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP015M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from JMW Hubert LLC for a site located at 11 Hubert Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP023M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from 606 West $57^{\rm th}$ Street LLC for a site located at 606West $57^{\rm th}$ Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP026M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Henry Phipps Plaza South HDFC for a site located at Henry Phipps Plaza South (Parcel 1), Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP032M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Mc Sam Hotel Group, LLC for a site located at 337 West 36th Street, Manhattan, NY. Site No. 15CVCP037M is assigned to this project. Information regarding these sites, including site cleanup plans, can be found at:

http://www.nyc.gov/html/oer/html/repository/Manhattan.shtml

The public comment period on the cleanup plans runs for 30 days from this publication. Please send comments to Shaminder Chawla, NYC OER, 100 Gold Street, $2^{\rm nd}$ Floor, New York, NY 10038 or to shaminderc@dep.nyc.gov

◆ d15

NYC VCP ENROLLMENT

Bronx:

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from GCH, LLC for a site located at 335 Grand Concourse, Bronx, NY. Site No. 15CVCP020X is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Chapel Street Consultants, LLC for a site located at 166-175 Marine Street, Bronx, NY. Site No. 15CVCP041X is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Superior Glen Construction for a site located at 82 Brown Place, Bronx, NY. Site No. 15CVCP042X is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Praxis Housing Initiatives, Inc. for a site located at 2264, 2270, and 2274 Loring Place North, Bronx, NY. Site No. 15CVCP047X is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Trinity Financial for a site located at 3160 Park Avenue, Bronx, NY. Site No. 15CVCP049X is assigned to this project.

Information regarding this site, including the site cleanup plan, can be found at:

http://www.nyc.gov/html/oer/html/repository/Bronx.shtml

The public comment period on the cleanup plan runs for 30 days from this publication. Please send comments to Shaminder Chawla, NYC OER, 100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10038 or to shaminderc@dep.nyc.gov

◆ d15

NYC VCP ENROLLMENT

Brooklyn:

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Allan Lebovits, P.C. for a site located at 818 Lexington Avenue, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 14CVCP257M is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Two Trees Management, LLC for a site located at 317-329 Kent

Avenue, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP001K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Two Trees Management, LLC for a site located at 254-268 Kent Avenue, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP002K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Two Trees Management, LLC for a site located at 270-290 Kent Avenue, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP003K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Two Trees Management, LLC for a site located at 330-350 Kent Avenue, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP004K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from 207 North Eight NY, LLC for a site located at 207 North 8th Street, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP008K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Red Apple 86 Fleet Place Development LLC for a site located at 86 Fleet Place, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP014K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from CS Management for a site located at 6002 Fort Hamilton Parkway, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP017K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Slate Property Group for a site located at 66 Ainslie Street, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP018K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application Djam Land LLC for a site located at 171-173 Bayard Street, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP024K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Mr. Rehan Perveez for a site located at 59-63 North $6^{\rm th}$ Street, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP028K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Bright Villas LLC for a site located at 806 Myrtle Avenue, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP029K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Brooklyn LW Hotel Associates, L.P. for a site located at 156 Tillary Street, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP030K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Keren Star Management for a site located at 153 Lorimer Street, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP031K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from

Waverly Owner I LLC for a site located at 55 Waverly Avenue, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP033K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from 75 Eckford Street LLC for a site located at 72 Eckford Street, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP034K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Park Avenue Management for a site located at 667 Myrtle Avenue Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP036K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Hung Seng Capital Group for a site located at 120Kings Highway, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP039K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from The Rabsky Group for a site located at 26 West Street, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP044K is assigned to this project.

The New York City Office of Environmental Remediation (OER) has received an NYC Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) application from Northstar Equities LLC for a site located at 533-535 Flushing Avenue, Brooklyn, NY. Site No. 15CVCP048K is assigned to this project.

Information regarding this site, including site cleanup plans, can be found at:

http://www.nyc.gov/html/oer/html/repository/Brooklyn.shtml

The public comment period on the cleanup plans runs for 30 days from this publication. Please send comments to Shaminder Chawla, NYC OER, 100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10038 or to shaminderc@dep.nyc.gov

◆ d15

YOUTH AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

■ NOTICE

The Department of Youth and Community Development's (DYCD) upcoming Request for Proposals release for Community Schools will be procured using the Innovative Procurement method, section 3-12 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules through the Health and Human Services Accelerator system.

This new method would entail two phases to the evaluation process. The first phase, DYCD will evaluate proposals according to criteria set forth in the RFP around capacity and experience. Proposals which are considered viable will be selected to go onto phase two. The second phase would have the final selection for award be made by the principals in conjunction with their School Leadership Team (SLT) at each of the school sites, contingent of DYCD's final responsibility determination. The principals and SLTs will be using objective criteria to determine the best fit for the particular school.

DYCD would like to give this opportunity to accept comments on this proposed method. Please email comments no later than January 5, 2015 to ACCO@dycd.nyc.gov. Please enter "Comments on Innovative Procurement" in the subject line.

d9-15

CHANGES IN PERSONNEL

		CO	MMUNITY (COLLEGE (LAGUARD	IA)		
			FOR PERI	OD ENDING 11/21	/14		
			TITLE				
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
CORREA SOLORZAN	JOHN	J	10102	\$11.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/01/14
DAVIS	ADAM	В	04625	\$33.1800	APPOINTED	YES	10/22/14
DAVIS	DARYL	C	04688	\$43.9800	APPOINTED	YES	11/03/14
DAVIS	KADEEM	L	04861	\$12.7000	APPOINTED	YES	11/03/14
DEJESUS	VLADIMIR	I	10102	\$15.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/10/14
DOUMBIA	BELKISSA	Α	10102	\$11.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/27/14
EICHELBERGER	MATTHEW	D	10102	\$9.7200	APPOINTED	YES	11/05/14
FORTUNE	EVERAD	L	10102	\$10.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/28/14
GONZALEZ	SHAMIEL	Α	10102	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	11/10/14
HERNANDEZ DE SA	IVELISSE	M	04861	\$12.7000	APPOINTED	YES	11/03/14
JOSEPH	RESIA		10102	\$15.6000	APPOINTED	YES	10/28/14
KIELISZEK	MAGDALEN	H	04625	\$50.0000	APPOINTED	YES	11/10/14
KYRIACOU	JONATHAN	P	04625	\$33.1800	APPOINTED	YES	10/21/14
LEVINE	GREGORY	Α	04688	\$38.9100	APPOINTED	YES	10/30/14
MACDONALD	MELISSA	C	04625	\$33.1800	APPOINTED	YES	10/21/14
MAYER	ROSEMARY		04096	\$58011.0000	DECEASED	YES	10/18/14
PEREZ	JOHANNA	L	04802	\$33036,0000	INCREASE	NO	11/09/14

STEWART JR.	CRISTOBA	_	04097	\$106071.0000	RESIGNED	YES	11/02/14
THEODORE TODD	KIMBERLY CAROLYN	A	10102 04625	\$10.5800 \$33.1800	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/24/14 11/01/14
TORRES VOLLO	EDITH ANDREW	L	04802 04625	\$33909.0000 \$47.1200	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO YES	06/02/14 11/01/14
VORRIA	RIGAINA		04601	\$25.6000	APPOINTED	YES	10/20/14
WITKOWSKI	DEANNA	D	04601	\$25.6000	APPOINTED	YES	10/20/14
			HUNTER	COLLEGE HIGH SC	HOOL		
				RIOD ENDING 11/2	1/14		
NAME			TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
COLE	ROBERT	W	04617	\$154.9700	APPOINTED	YES	10/20/14

			TITLE				
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
COLE	ROBERT	W	04617	\$154.9700	APPOINTED	YES	10/20/14
CUNHA	ROSALIA	C	04802	\$28073.0000	INCREASE	NO	11/17/14
O'NEILL	BRIAN	P	04617	\$154.9700	APPOINTED	YES	10/17/14
PEARLMAN	LOUIS		04617	\$154.9700	APPOINTED	YES	09/23/14
ZEGERS	ANNE	E	10102	\$14.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/08/14
ZHANG	SHU		04617	\$154.9700	APPOINTED	YES	10/10/14